BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  SECOND BUDGET DEVELOPMENT FY2013/14

JUNE 13, 2014

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, June 13, 2014 with Chairman Randy Merritt presiding.  Present were Commissioners Richard Harden, Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans

5:00 p.m.  Chairman Merritt called the Workshop to order.

This workshop is the second of three scheduled workshops in the development of the FY2013/14 Budget.  This workshop is intended to provide the Board with an overview of the General Fund operating budgets.

The FY2013/14 budget calendar was approved at the January 22, 2013 Board Meeting and the first budget workshop was held on March 7, 2013.
The FY2013/14 tentative budget is due to the Board on July 15, 2013.  Although there are still some outstanding issues, there is a balanced budget at this time.
The County Auditor presented a review of the FY2011/12 audit on May 20, 2013.  The report indicated that the County had made significant progress towards achieving a more financially stable fund balance.  Despite the progress made, the County’s fund balances still fall short of the County’s Fund Balance policy and recommended levels.

This budget does not address employee raises.

The General Fund is estimated to increase 3.9% with the following summary:

Ad Valorem - 4.5% decrease based on the millage rate of 8.5 mills

Local Utility Taxes - anticipating a 7% increase (Public Service and Communication Service)
Jail Bed Revenue – Immigration & Customs Enforcement (ICE) is currently reviewing an Agreement with the Sheriff for housing prisoners and the Sheriff’s Office should have a response within the next two weeks.  This is a funding source outside of ad valorem taxes with the Sheriff’s Office housing federal detainees and prisoners for the Federal Government.
Appropriated Cash Forward – There is $252,073 in cash forward appropriated in this budget.

State Revenue – All the state revenue estimates have not been made public at this time.

Retirement Benefits have increased due to changes in the State retirement rates.

Health Insurance – an increase has not been released by CHP, but a 5% increase has been estimated.

Staff met with each department and Constitutionals to discuss their budgets in an effort to obtain a balanced budget.

Constitutional Officer funding:

Clerk of Court budget remains at $545,534

Property Appraiser budget remains $945,644

Supervisor of Elections budget remains $339,703

Tax Collector’s budget remains $673,622

Sheriff budget remains $10,110,056 with a reduction of $100,000 in their budget reserves from $250,000 to $150,000
The County Administrator and Finance Director provided detailed information to the Board regarding the Budget.  Pursuant to Florida Statutes, the County Administrator will be presenting the Tentative Budget to the Board on July 15, 2013.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by order of the Chair and 7:00 p.m.
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